Does your child need extractions? 

Advice for Parents

Your child requires a tooth (or teeth), to be removed. Whether this is due to a problem with the tooth or so that a brace can be fitted most patients cope well with this procedure. A small number become very anxious before and during extractions, in fact, their anxiety and fear can feel worse than the actual experience of having teeth out. If we believe this may be the case we can do the procedure under inhalational sedation. Please ask us if you feel this may be helpful.
Unfortunately, some parents have had bad experiences in the dental chair and are understandably a little phobic themselves about the whole idea. In contrast, many teenagers having orthodontic treatment have never had anything done to their teeth in the past. Parents are often surprised at how things have changed, at how simple a job it is compared to their memories of the same thing. Please don’t try to empathise with your child by telling them how awful it was in your day. It doesn’t help! 

Mums and Dads just hate to see their child upset, fretful or tearful. Often parents try to support their children by giving them lots of attention. This starts long before the child attends for their appointment. From experience we find that the more a parent reacts to a child’s anxiety, for example by clutching their hand or by telling them they have to be brave, the more terrified the child becomes.  We are not psychologists, but think every time a parent tries to protect their child in this way the real message the child hears is; 

“Mum wouldn’t do this unless it was going to be really bad”, or “if I have to be brave it means something scary is going to happen”, “She wouldn’t have arranged a special treat afterwards if it was going to be easy”.

Bearing all this in mind, here are some suggestions: 

Don’t make a big deal out of it ahead of time. Play it down, even if you yourself are worrying about it. If you don’t know the answer to their questions, say so. 

Don’t tell your child they can go to sleep for teeth out – hospital clinics will not provide general anaesthetics for routine orthodontic extractions. 

Dental injections may sting a little. Please don’t tell your child it’s not going to hurt. If we tell children it won’t hurt, and then it does, they loose our trust. 

During the appointment you are welcome to be with your child and provide as much reassurance as you wish. However, we usually find children are calmer when parents sit back and chat about the weather and the football, or just read a magazine while we do the business. 

Sometimes children evade treatment by not lying down, not staying still, or not opening their mouth. 

It’s at this point that parents often intervene with lots of attention and reassurance – sometimes this can make things worse. You might find that if we suggest that you might leave the room their behaviour improves. 

Once the job is done feel free to hug, praise or reward your child as much as you want!

